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MYRMARKEN 5-609                   September 2023                      Marshfield, WI 

Kjære venner;  

Soon school starts, harvesting our gardens and fruit trees is in full swing, and 

Myrmarken meets again in September.   

I am sending the September newsletter early to alert you to our September 

meeting’s program.  Special guest Leslee Lane Hoyum, a chief executive officer 

for the Sons of Norway in Minneapolis will talk to us about one or both pro-

grams that are special to her:  Ski for Light and the Sons of Norway Founda-

tion.   Please spread the word to all your Facebook friends and those on your 

email list so that they can set aside 9am September  9th to come and learn 

about these valuable branches of the Sons of Norway.  This is a wonderful op-

portunity to tell others about what Sons of Norway has to offer.  You may use 

the article below to spread the word to your friends. 

Looking forward to seeing all you on the 9th.     

  

The mission of Sons of Norway is 

to promote and preserve the 

heritage and culture of Norway 

and to provide quality insurance 

and financial products to its 

members. 

 

                     FUN FACT                   
The First U.N.  Secretary-General 
was Norwegian. 

The pragmatic and determined 
Trygve Lie, who served as Norwe-
gian Foreign Minister during the 
Second World War years of exile 
in London, took up the post as 
Secretary-General during the 
post-war years from 1946 to 
1952.  He passed away in 1968 at 
the age of 72. 

 

Leslie Lane Hoyum 

                          

 Leslee Lane Hoyum 

Leslie Lane Hoyum will be speaking to          

Myrmarken Lodge of the Sons of Norway 

September 9th at  9am, Scotty’s Pizza, 

Marshfield, WI.  She is the former Vice Presi-

dent and Secretary for the International Ski         

for Light, and the immediate past Chair of   

         the Sons of Norway Foundation. 

Ms. Hoyum is retired from Public and Media Relations for the State of 

Minnesota.  She is a graduate of University of Minnesota, and also 

attended University of Oslo, Norway, an honorary citizen of Sarpsborg, 

Norway, and a recipient of a St. Olav medal.  

She is also a co-founder of Lakselaget,  an organization of professional 

women who are interested in contemporary Norwegian issues and all 

things Norwegian.  

The public is welcome. 
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      Bear Breakthrough 

For 13 years, researchers in Scandinavia have been studying hibernating  
bears and have drawn some very important conclusions regarding blood 
clots. Since 2010, they have drawn blood, fat, muscle and urine samples 
from 70 bears in both the winter and summer. The difference they dis-
covered between samples was changed platelets while the bears were 
hibernating. This is notable as bears can be still for several months with-
out blood clots, while humans are at risk sitting still for too long. From 
their studies, they have determined that bears produce less of a protein 
called HSP47 in winter, which can cause blood to coagulate. These find-
ings are remarkable in that scientists now know which protein to focus 
on when creating medicines for blood clots. The researchers believe 
there are more important discoveries to be made from this project and 
thus will continue to study these hibernating bears.   
    


